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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING

Thursday, September 27, 2007
8:00 a.m.

Merrimack Valley Workforce Investment Board

Lawrence, MA  01840

Members Present:
Peter Matthews, Chair


Karen Sawyer
Members Absent:
Charles LoPiano, Donna Gambon, Shirley Callan, Sal Lupoli




Pedro Arce, Mike Sweeney
Staff Present:

Fred Carberry, Betty Kirk, Chris Shannon, Mary Kivell

Guests Present:

Amy Weatherbee, Arthur Chilingirian
1.
FY’07 Performance Review
Betty Kirk explained the performance data presented sent to the committee.  She said that that total job seeker numbers look good and that the New to Career Center number is above plan.  She went over the participant characteristics noting that there are a larger number of Hispanic participants in this region than in other regions.
Fred Carberry asked for a comparison of comparable regions and Amy Weatherbee said that she would draft something.  He said that he knows that one thing ValleyWorks does well is working with employers.  Arthur Chilingirian (Chili) said that the Business Services Unit brings in fees for services.

Peter Matthews asked about the high number of participants without a High School diploma or GED.  Amy said that some of those numbers may be dislocated workers and not all youth.

Betty asked about Title I numbers being below plan and Chili said that they didn’t have enough enrollments in intensive services but they are trying to work with staff for a better understanding of intensive services.

The WIA Adult numbers have a 66% Hispanic enrollment and Amy explained that the some of the enrollments are tied to TAFDC funding.
Betty continued stating that the numbers for Dislocated Workers is above plan and the Youth Program has some concerns with youth not attaining their high school diploma or GED.  That number is only 35%.  Chili said that a lot of youth enroll in the GED program but fail to continue once they secure a job.  Amy said that, as discussed at the Youth Council, we have 90 days to capture that number.  She explained that the New Participants number that was put in the plan was a bad number because it didn’t correspond with open slots and the best number to use is 133.
Chris Shannon said that we still need to look at education attainment and address barriers for youth.

Betty explained that the NEG Lucent II grant numbers were as of 6/30/07 and is reflective of sporadic lay-offs.  Chili explained that staff were co-funded with the Smith and Nephew NEG and will be kept on under the Smith and Nephew which will probably be extended.
Betty asked if training under (trade adjustment) could be captured for reporting on the NEG grants.  She then went on to the surveys which were good and discussion followed on job seekers being dressed for success and having resumes.  Chili explained that they had a very successful job fair in Newburyport with 200 in attendance and 174 referred by the Career Center.  He said that many job seekers come off the street but, if they come again and we have more control over referrals, we work on those two issues.

2.
Lease Discussion
There was a lengthy discussion the matter of leases.  Fred Carberry explained that it is a major concern and he said that he would like discussion with the committee and the advice and opinion of board members.  He explained that the ValleyWorks Career Centers in both Lawrence and Haverhill have expired leases and are tenants at will.  The WIB is on its second lease extension through November 30, 2007.  One of the concerns Fred expressed were the high square foot renewal prices landlords are seeking.
Because of the size of the space and the configuration of the offices at ValleyWorks Lawrence, Amy Weatherbee said that she was exploring the possibility of doing a unique property acquisition with prior approval from the state.  She must do a comparable property search and will send it to the state and the central register if the decision is to stay at that site.  She did say that the landlord, Ozzy Properties, has indicated that they want an increase from $15 to $18 per square foot.
Fred said that the Haverhill space was RFP’d and only one quote was received for an increase from $22 to $25 per square foot.  Chili said that the RFP was for 8,000 square feet and looking at the budget and funding we cannot maintain that size space.  He did say that he feels it is important to maintain space for services in Haverhill and that there would be a meeting with the Haverhill Mayor to discuss the space site.

Chili said that what we need is a long term solution and short term solution to our space issues.

Amy said that we could go out to bid for less space for Haverhill.
Fred Carberry said that we could also consider consolidation of the three sites and would need to have a discussion on the numbers and meetings with local officials to see if that would be a viable plan.
The WIB received four responses to an RFP and two met the specifications but are not ideal space.  Fred said that he would like to keep his options open at this point in time and have further discussion perhaps through a space subcommittee.

Also discussed was the possibility of seeking a one year extension for the Lawrence Career Center and possibly the WIB as a short term solution.

Karen Sawyer agreed to serve on a space subcommittee if needed.

3.
Workforce Competitiveness Trust Fund Update
Fred Carberry explained that the person who was hired to work on this grant was connecting with businesses but left after one month to assume another position in private industry at a higher wage.  He said that we tried to get the consultant who wrote the grant to work for three months but that didn’t work out as she took another assignment.
Fred said that he considers this initiative to be a very important part of the WIB mission and we need to move forward.  We have a strong partner with the North Shore WIB and we will be talking with them to develop a good strategy.  Fred said that Commonwealth Corporation is overseeing this grant and will be watching to see that the money is put to good use.  He wants this to be successful and sees this as a springboard to more sector initiatives.

4.
Update on ECCLI mini proposal
Betty Kirk reported that she will be responding to questions on the ECCLI mini proposal which is slated to begin on October 1, 2007 for 12 months to research retention and recruitment of older workers in health care.  This grant is $15,000.
5.
Adjournment
Having no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Kivell
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